
Ref: 8ORC-R

SENT VIA EMAIL
DIGITAL READ RECEIPT REQUESTED

Jacy Rock, Esq.
Senior Legal Counsel
Suncor Energy Services Inc.
jrock@suncor.com

Re: Termination of Consent Agreement and Final Order
Docket No. RCRA-08-2019-003                                             

Dear Jacy:

Thank you for your letter dated August 2, 2021, requesting termination of the consent agreement and 
final order (CAFO), Docket No. RCRA-08-2019-003, issued to Suncor Energy (U.S.A.) Inc. (Suncor)
on August 14, 2019. Pursuant to paragraph 39 of the CAFO I am writing to inform you that the U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency is terminating the CAFO. 

Please be aware that Suncor is still required to comply with the Resource Conservation and Recovery 
Act (Act) and its implementing regulations. Violations of the Act or its implementing regulations may 
result in EPA or the state initiating formal enforcement action.

If Suncor has any questions regarding compliance with the Act please contact Cindy Schafer,
Environmental Engineer, at (303) 312-6035, or schafer.cindy@epa.gov. Please direct legal questions to
me at (303) 312-6915 or figur.charles@epa.gov.

Thank you again for your cooperation and assistance in resolving this matter.

Sincerely,

Charles L. Figur
Senior Enforcement Attorney

cc: Melissa Haniewicz, Regional Hearing Clerk, 8ORC-IO
Cindy Schafer, 8ENF-RC
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